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Dear Editor,

With great interest, we read the article “Ultrasound-guided 
hydrodilatation for adhesive capsulitis of the hip is a safe 
and effective treatment [1]” by Byung-Ho Yoon et al. Many 
thanks to the authors for their contribution in studying the 
use of ultrasound-guided hydrodilatation for adhesive cap-
sulitis of the hip. But I have a very important question that I 
would like to discuss with the author.

The authors conclude that US-guided hip injection with 
hydrodilatation can be recommended as a safe and effective 
way of obtaining symptom relief in patients with ACH. This 
trial was prospective, but it is unfortunate that the authors 
only included 84 patients in the trial and did not divide the 
patients into an operative group and a blank control group. 
AC is a self-limiting disease with the potential for self-
recovery during its natural course of progression. Because 
the results of this trial lacked comparison with a blank con-
trol group, I do not believe that these results support the 
authors’ conclusions.

Until now, the article does not have clear evidence what 
explains the improvement of adhesive capsulitis after 
hydrodilatation, whether it is related to capsule distension 
with hydrodilatation, corticosteroid, or the local anesthetic 
effect or the combination. Therefore, further longitudinal 
controlled randomized trials are needed to explain the under-
lying mechanisms.
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